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On Sunday, July 19, 2015, the annual picnic of the club was held at the home of the secretary, Tom 
Horner.   Chuck and the club ordered BBQ from Old Hickory House.  We did order too much, and we had 
lots of leftovers that were given to folks as they left and also used by the hosts for over a week, which 
was nice because the BBQ was really good!  I have recorded what we ordered below for reference to 
gauge what to order next year or for another similar event. 
 
We had ordered based on the number who signed up, 29 in all.  We ended up with about 30 attendees, a 
great crowd.  Many brought appetizers, side dishes, and desserts so thanks to everyone for a fantastic 
variety of food.  After eating, we had multiple rounds of CD giveaways that were run by our own Dr. Phil 
Muse.  He picked out a CD, gave a brief review of it, and then a number was drawn to see who would get 
that CD.  At the end of this “raffle” folks could trade CD’s.  Some folks then went to Tom’s “revamped” 
listening room to listen to music. 
 
In August, we had listening sessions at five individual member’s homes.  Members signed up to attend 
and/or host a session which took place on a Saturday or Sunday during August. 
 
Thomas Horner 
Secretary, A-V Club of Atlanta 
 
FYI: Our BBQ order was: 
3 slabs of ribs cut up 
5 pounds of chopped pork 
6 pounds of Hickory chicken 
2 “half” pans of mac and cheese 
1 “half” pan of coleslaw 
1 gallon of BBQ beans 
1 gallon of BBQ sauce 
1 “sleeve” of hamburger buns for the pork 
1 gallon sweet and 1 gallon unsweet ice tea 
Lemon slices and 3 bags of ice 

 


